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APRIL 

This is the vol-

unteer listing  

of  positions 

we need filled. 

Please consid-

er signing up 

for some of  

the blank 

spaces you 

see. 

Let’s make this 

year’s show a 

success! 

Contact Ron 

Wichinski to let 

him know. 

414-899-3929 

THANK YOU 
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The Enlightener is published at least eleven months a year and distributed to current Badger Region Cadillac and LaSalle Club members.  CLC Regions may 
reprint articles without permission only if a proper acknowledgement is given.  Badger members are encouraged to submit articles, letters, and photos to 
the Editor for publication.  Members are welcome to submit Cadillac and LaSalle related items for sale.  Please include a description of the item or car, 
contact name, phone number, email address (if possible), a picture is welcome, and always include a selling price or your ad will not be published.  
Contact The Enlightener Editor with your submissions. 

BADGER REGION CONTACTS 
Director Ron Wichinski (414) 899-3929 director@badgerdc.com 

Assistant Director Bill Klemp (262) 468-2421 weklemp@outlook.com 

Secretary Sharon Derke (608) 628-0929 secretary@badgerclc.com 

Treasurer Dan Cress (414) 764-2627 treasurer@badgerclc.com 

Membership Larry Hansen (262) 502-9134 membership@badgerclc.com 

Activities Committee Thomas Sanders (262) 778-1767 activities@badgerclc.com 

Newsletter Editor Dan Cress (414) 764-2627 editor@badgerclc.com 

Website Contact Jake Jakus (414) 331-1151 info@badgerclc.com 

In order to be in compliance with the National Cadillac and LaSalle Club bylaws and requirements, it is a prerequisite members join  the 

National Club prior to and during your membership in The Badger Region Cadillac and LaSalle Club.  If you are not a member, please contact 

the National office today.   

HOPPING ON 

While driving to an errand and flipping through the radio stations, I was surprised to hear “Here comes Pe-
ter Cottontail Hopping Down the Bunny Trail.......”.  I remember that song from when I was a little kid and 
the anticipation of the Easter Bunny to arrive soon.  It was a popular “am radio station” song.  I wasn’t sure 
anyone still had a copy of that song in their radio station. 

The car show is starting to come together nicely.  I met with Brady Brown to discuss several items.  Brady is 
so helpful and accommodating.  He truly wants the show to be a success.  

There are still several positions we must fill.  Please look at the volunteer sheet and help us out.  This is our 
first show in three years and your help will make it successful.  It’s only one day and only for a few hours.  

If you are showing your Cadillac in the car show, please contact me.  Brian Tyndall and Thomas Sanders are 
working on a parking plan.  They need to develop a plan to accommodate the various years in groups.  We 
need your response.  A quick phone call or email to me is all I need. 

Our April Membership meeting and banquet is at the Westmoor Country Club.  The May meeting will be 
held in Waukesha Bank community room.  The May meeting will be important for your attendance, as it will 
be the last opportunity to resolve last-minute issues regarding the car show.  Please mark your calendar 
and join us.  

Many of you suggested that you would like to combine our monthly meetings with an “outing”.  We can 
start planning a meeting and outing for July, August, etc.  If you have an idea, let me know.  I’ll help you 
with the planning, or if you prefer to just share the idea with me and I’ll work on it. 

The following Office's will be up for election at our banquet on the 22nd of April: 

Position   Current Holder 

Director   Ron Wichinski  will accept nomination 
Asst Director   open 
Treasurer   Dan Cress   will accept nomination 
Secretary   Sharon Derke   will accept nomination 
Membership   Larry Hansen   will accept nomination 
Activities   Thomas Sanders  will accept nomination 

In closing I have some unfortunate news:  Sharon Derke and I will not be attending the banquet.  The fortu-
nate news is that we will be attending her granddaughter's wedding that day. 

Enjoy the banquet, it’s such a special event and venue. 

Happy Trails 

Ron Wichinski  ronwichinski@yahoo.com  414-899-3929 
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BADGER REGION CLC MEETING MINUTES 
MARCH 18, 2023 

ATTENDEES: Ron Wichinski, Dan Cress, Jake Jakus, Thomas Sanders, Ron Zeise, Linda Brozynski, Tom Wieland, Karl Lambrecht, Larry Hansen, 

Lars Anderson, Sharon Derke 

Meeting called to order at 10:02 AM by Director, Ron Wichinski 

The annual banquet will be held at Westmore Country Club on April 22, 2023.  The silent auction will be conducted by Tom Weiland and Larry 

Hansen. 

The meeting centered around planning for the upcoming car show at Crest Cadillac, to be held on June 10, 2023. 

A sign-up sheet was passed around for Members present at this meeting to volunteer for jobs and responsibilities, before, during and after the 

car show.  There are still slots that need to be filled, volunteers are always welcome. 

Linda Brozynski will oversee the concessions again this year and stated she would be open to anyone helping with distributing the food.  The 

menu is pretty much set, and she would be working with others to make sure we had everything we needed before the day of the show. 

Car judging and the number of trophies were discussed and would be a topic of conversation with Crest Cadillac’s Grady Davis, Ron Wichinski 

and Brian Tyndall.  They will be having a meeting in the next week or so to make sure everyone was onboard with the preparation.  In a relat-

ed subject it was decided we would have an Exhibitors Choice not a People's Choice as in the past. 

Ron Zeise moved to adjourn the meeting.  Tom Wieland seconded the motion.  Meeting adjourned at 11:20 AM 

Submitted by Sharon Derke. 
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